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CITY or CAMPBELL

Community Development Department

April 18, 2017

Christopher Hakes, P.E.

- Assistant Operating Officer
Water Ultility Capital Division
Santa Clara Valley Water District
5750 Almaden Expressway
San Jose, CA 95118-3686

Re: Conformance of SCVWD CIP 2018-22 with the City of Campbell General Plan
Dear Mr. Hakes:

This letter serves as confirmation that both the Community Development and Public
Works Departments of the City of Campbell have reviewed the Santa Clara Valley
Water District’s Capital Improvement Program 2018 — 22 and find it consistent with the

City of Campbell’s General Plan.

If you have any additional questions, I can be reached at (408) 866-2141.

22

Paul Kerrl{\/(\);&;;;I_CP
Community Development Director

cc: Todd Capurso, Public Works Director
Ngoc H. Nguyen, P.E., Santa Clara Valley Water District
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. OFFICE OF COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT

CITY HALL
10300 TORRE AVENUE « CUPERTINO, CA 95014-3255
CUPERTINO (408) 777-3308 « FAX (408) 777-3333 * planning@cupertino.org

April 10, 2017

Mr. Ngoc Nguyen, P.E.

Interim Deputy Operating Officer
Watersheds Design & Construction
Santa Clara Valley Water District
5750 Almaden Expressway

San Jose, CA 95118-3614

Subject: City of Cupertino Review of SCVWD’s Draft Capital Improvement Program
(CIP), FY 2018-2022

Dear Mr. Nguyen:

City of Cupertino staff met with SCVWD staff last week to review proposed District CIP
projects that have local and regional significance to the City. SCVWD staff were helpful in
answering questions about the proposed CIP.

The Draft CIP has numerous projects with regional and local significance to the City of
Cupertino. There are numerous projects that will repair, rehabilitate, replace or improve
District infrastructure that provides high quality and reliable water supply to the City of
Cupertino. We are pleased to see the District take a long-term view with respect to
safeguarding its infrastructure from earthquake activity. Locally, there is a project on
Permanente Creek to reduce potential flooding hazards; a mulit-port outlet at Stevens
Creek Reservoir to support a healthy steelhead trout population; and the new pipeline
terminating near the new Apple Campus to supply recycled water.

Overall, the above mentioned projects will assist Cupertino in implementing its General
Plan policies by:
1) Providing sufficient and reliable public infrastructure and services to the City;
2) Preparing for natural disasters, such as flooding and earthquakes;
3) Enhancing the natural qualities of Stevens Creek; and
4) Providing for a more sustainable City through the reuse of water resources.

We therefore find the Draft SCVWD CIP to be in conformance with the City of Cupertino
General Plan.

At this time, the City of Cupertino would like to request that SCVWD look into further
projects to stabilize Regnart Creek between Bubb Road and Highway 85. Due to the storm
events the City experienced this winter, there was considerable scouring and erosion of the
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banks along this section of creek. In one location, between the cul-de-sac ends of
Orogrande Place and Wallin Ct, the bank adjacent to a pedestrian trail was eroded
substantially enough that the City was required to restrict use of the trail. The City would
like to see the bank stabilized so that the trail can be reopened to pedestrians.

In addition to the comments above, the City of Cupertino is interested in opening a
pedestrian and bicycle trail along the Junipero Serra Channel, adjacent to Highway 280.
The City’s Public Works Department looks forward to working with the District to
facilitate these trail improvements.

If you have any questions, feel free to contact my staff member, Colin Jung by email at

colinj@cupertino.org.

Sincerely,

B in Fu
Assistant Director of Community Development
City of Cupertino

cc: Timm Borden, Cupertino Public Works Director
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CITY OF MOUNTAIN VIEW

PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT
500 Castro Street * Post Office Box 7540 * Mountain View ¢ California ¢ 94039-7540
650-903-6311 ¢ Fax 650-962-8503

March 28, 2017

Ms. Katherine Oven, P.E.— Deputy Operating Officer
Santa Clara Valley Water District

5750 Almaden Expressway

San Jose, CA 95118-3686

SANTA CLARA VALLEY WATER DISTRICT (SCVWD) 2018-2022 CAPITAL
IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM (CIP)

Dear Ms. Oven:

The District’s CIP was reviewed by City staff and the CIP appears to be consistent with
the Mountain View 2030 General Plan and there are no objections to the SCVWD’s CIP
at this time.

Mountain View supports proposed capital expenditures in infrastructure, security,
reliability, and technology to ensure a safe, adequate, and uninterrupted delivery of
water to our City. We look forward to continuing to work with the District on the
District’s Permanente Creek Flood Protection Project, the City’s Permanente Creek
Trail, and other projects.

The City of Mountain View appreciates the opportunity to review the CIP, and we
welcome the opportunity to review and comment on future CIPs and project-specific
issues. Please contact Jacqueline Solomon, Assistant Public Works Director, if there are
any questions regarding this letter.

Sincerely, /V&v‘
Michael A. Fuller Randal Tsuda
Public Works Director Community Development Director

MAF-RT/TS/5/PWK/943-03-28-17L-E

cc:  APWD—Hosfeldt, APWD —Solomon, PP, F/c
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County of Santa Clara

Department of Planning and Development
County Government Center, East Wing

70 West Hedding Street, 7" Floor

San Jose, California 95110

Planning Building Inspection Fire Marshal Land Development Administration
Engineering

Ph: (408) 299-5770 (408) 299-5700 (408) 299-5760 (408) 299-5730 (408) 299-6740

Fax: (408) 288-9198 (408) 279-8537 (408) 299-6757 (408) 279-8537 (408) 299-6757

March 17, 2017

Ngoc Nguyen, P.E.
Interim Deputy Operating Officer
Santa Clara Valley Water District

5750 Almaden Expressway
San Jose, CA 95118-3614

RE: SCVWD Five Year Capital Improvement Program, 2018-2022
Dear Ngoc Nguyen:

Thank you for the opportunity to review the Santa Clara Valley Water District’s Capital Improvement
Program for Fiscal Years 2018-2022. Staff focused on the Water Supply, Flood Protection, and Water
Resources Stewardship components of the program. In response to your request for a determination of
consistency with applicable local general plans, the Santa Clara County Department of Planning and
Development is pleased to provide your agency with this correspondence.

The Santa Clara County General Plan provides broad goals, strategies, and policies concerning the
importance of assuring a reliable, adequate long term water supply for the county, as well as ensuring
water quality and stewardship of environmental resources. The Water District’s capital improvement
program and priorities in no way conflict with those broad goals, strategies, and policies of the plan, as
set forth in the Resource Conservation Chapter of the General Plan, Water Supply Resources Section,
pp. H-5 — H-11, and the Water Quality & Watershed Management Section, pp. H-11 - H 19. Program
components related to flood protection also reinforce and are consistent with the broad strategies and
policies of the Natural Hazards Section related to flood hazards, pp. I-34 — 1-40, of the General Plan. The
emphasis on water supply-related investments appears appropriate in light of the District’s critical role
in meeting demand as the state and region continue to cope with and address climate change induced
variability in water resources.

The system infrastructure, dam maintenance/retrofit, and operational improvements as outlined in the
Capital Improvement Program also further the goals and policies of the County’s General Plan.

Board of Supervisors: Dave Cortese, Mike Wasserman, Cindy Chavez, Ken Yeager, S. Joseph Simitian
County Executive: Jeffrey V. Smith
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DocuSign Envelope 1D: 4CFADDA3-0F9E-4936-BE48-C193C7470A71

Consequently, staff finds the CIP to be consistent with the County’s General Plan in this regard. Please
do not hesitate to inquire if you have additional questions or need of further information.

Sincerely,

DocuSigned by:
Kit Oaﬁisgﬁ,[}i’lanning Director
CC:  Jeftrey V. Smith, County Executive
Sylvia Gallegos, Deputy County Executive

Board of Supervisors: Dave Cortese, Mike Wasserman, Cindy Chavez, Ken Yeager, S. Joseph Simitian
County Executive: Jeffrey V. Smith
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Annie Jensen

From: Jane Mark <jmark@openspace.org>

Sent: Monday, April 10, 2017 1:45 PM

To: Annie Jensen

Cc: General Information; Jason Lin; Melissa Borgesi

Subject: RE: CIP Project Meeting Needed RE: SCVWD FY2018-22 Five-Year CIP
Annie:

The Midpeninsula Regional Open Space District (Midpen) received your email request and the mailed CD containing the
SCVWD FY2018-22 Five-Year Capital Improvement Program. We appreciate the opportunity to review the SCYWD's
proposed Five-Year CIP. In our review of the CIP, it is our understanding that this planning document is to inform the
public and other local agencies on projects that the SCVWD is proposing to work on and recommend funding in FY2018
and etc.

Midpen is already working closely with the SCVWD on projects, including but not limited to the establishment of the
weather repeater equipment on the radar tower at Mt Umunhum Summit at Sierra Azul Open Space Preserve, the
Permanente Creek Flood flood detention basin at Rancho San Antonio County Park, and other projects. In addition, our
Natural Resources Department staff have been attending the South Bay Salt Ponds Restoration Project meetings.

At this time, we do not anticipate any project-related questions on the SCVWD’s proposed CIP and request that we
decline this year’s annual meeting to discuss the SCVWD's proposed CIP.

If there are specific projects that the SCYWD staff would like to meet with us on, please let me know. | can be reached
at jmark@openspace.org or at (650) 691-1200. Please note that our agency does not have a Public Works

Director. However, our Engineering & Construction Manager is Jay Lin, who can be reachaed at Jlin@openspace.org or
at (650) 691-1200. You can also reach either Jay or myself through our Administrative Assistant Mellssa Borgesi at

Mborgesi@openspace.org or at (650) 691-1200.

Thank you for conducting this annual outreach to Midpen.

Sincerely,
Jane

Jane F. Mark, AICP, Planning Manager
Midpeninsula Regional Open Space District
330 Distel Circle, Los Altos, CA 94022

P: (650) 691-1200

imark@openspace.org
Wwww.openspace.org

From: Annie Jensen <Alensen@valleywater.org>
Sent: Tuesday, March 28, 2017 11:22 AM

To: General Information

Subject: CIP Project Meeting Needed

Greetings:
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